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A Newsletter by Myrtle Trace Residents for Myrtle Trace Residents      October 2023 

 BOARD BRIEFS 

 

 
 

 At the September public Board meeting the Board adopted a number of changes to the ARC guide-
lines. The changes were published in the September News & Views and after discussion with the ARC com-
mittee and barring any public comment, the changes were adopted by the Board and will be published in the 
annual packet for insertion in homeowner’s notebooks. 
 
 The Board is also recommending a change to the policy on the parking of Recreational Vehicles.  
The proposed change is listed below in bold print and will be subject to review at the October 18th Board 
meeting.  
 
• CHANGE TO THE POLICY ON LOADING AND UNLOADING OF RECREATIONAL VEHICLES 

 
A permit is required prior to the parking of recreational vehicles, including travel trailers, boats and 
motor homes in Myrtle Trace residents’ driveways. The permit will allow 24 hours for the purpose of 
loading and 24 hours for unloading of the above mentioned vehicles.  Permits may be requested from 
any member of the Board of Directors or the Chairperson of the ARC Committee.   
 
• THE MYRTLE TRACE WEBSITE 
 
 Our website, myrtletracesc.org, is a source of information for our current residents, future residents, 
and for those interested in knowing what Myrtle Trace is all about. It’s the place to go to review our Cove-
nants and Guidelines, to catch up on activities and committee reports, to review Board of Directors actions, 
to read past copies of News & Views, and to print out forms such as ARC project requests, emergency con-
tact forms, common ground agreements, etc. 
 
 The website is constantly being updated and will be upgraded, making it more accessible and user 
friendly.  Our new webmaster is Joe Martin who works closely with our Communications Committee and 
the Board to maintain the website and provide current residents with the information they need to be good 
neighbors and to be able to appreciate what Myrtle Trace has to offer. 
 

Myrtletracesc.org is designed to be convenient and informational but is not interactive.  Should you 
have questions about the content of the website or any information you find there, you are encouraged to 
contact any of the current Board members or appropriate committee members, all of whom are listed on the 
website and in your Myrtle Trace Directory. 

 
However, neither our website nor our monthly newsletter are used for emergency communications.  

Should we have to send an emergency notice out to the community, we use an email list maintained by Jon 
Bourne and we rely on neighbors communicating with those in our community who may not have access to 
email. And the latter is what makes Myrtle Trace the special place that it is.  

 
 
         (Continued on page 5) 
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News & Views 
Newsletter Coordinator 

Carol Blonowicz 
585-880-8925 

carol.blonowicz@gmail.com 
November Deadline—10/21/23 
November Delivery—10/31/23 

R O M E O’S 
 

October 20, 2023 
7:45 am 

 
VICTORIA’S COUNTRY 

COOKIN’ 
 

1102 3rd Ave, South 
Myrtle Beach 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 

 The Activities Committee met on Monday, September 11th, at 7:00 
pm and discussed the planning for our Myrtle Trace 40th Anniversary cele-
bration events.  The events are well publicized in this edition of News and 
Views, the Activities calendar, the special Anniversary calendar and on the 
Myrtle Trace Chatter Facebook page.  The level of excitement and reserva-
tion numbers are high so make sure you have all the events and their dates 
and times on your personal calendar. 
      Bob Smith 

TRACERS ON THE GO! 
 

October 25, 2023 
Time:  4 pm-4:30 pm Early Bird 

 
THE PARSON’S TABLE 

 
4305 State Rd S-26-850 

Little River 

Contents 

1 Board Briefs 
2 Activities/Directory Updates/

General Tips/Reminders 
3 Property/Thank You/Group 

Leader Needed 
4 MT-Mart 
5 Board Briefs (cont’d)/Treasurer’s 

Report 
6 Announcement/Nominating 

Committee 
7 40th Anniversary Message 
8 Flier-Forever Doo-Wop Dance 
9 Flier-Dining Out/Ladies Coffee 
10 Flier-Craft Fair/Food Drive 
11 Flier-Classic Wheels/Art Show 
12 Activities Calendar 

COMMUNITY DIRECTORY UPDATES—AS OF 9/23/23 
 
Additions: 
Calderone, Anthony 111 Juneberry Lane  702-523-3633 
Calderone, Anna 111 Juneberry Lane  702-521-6624 
Harmelin, Karen 106 Myrtle Trace Drive 908-625-5812 
King, Janice  124 Berry Tree Lane  203-901-0382 
Nowak, Douglas 125 Birchwood Lane  706-362-1072 
 
Changes/Corrections: 
Allison, Pam  pam.allison809@gmail.com 
 
E-mail: 
Calderone, Anthony anthonycalderone1008@gmail.com 
Calderone, Anna annacalderone7@gmail.com 
Harmelin, Karen kharmelin92@gmail.com 
King, Janice  kinghanden@aol.com 
Nowak, Douglas dougnowak33@gmail.com 
 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE 

PHONE NUMBER 

843-248-1520 

PLEASE NOTE 

There will be NO BINGO in October due to scheduled Anniversary 
events.  Bingo will resume in November. 

LAWN CARE TIP 
 
As temperatures cool, you may notice fungi that start to emerge in 
lawns.  A fungicide will treat any issue that may be noted, but be sure 
to apply fungicide before the grass goes dormant.  Preemergent herbi-
cides can be used to help control annual winter weeds and should also 
be applied prior to the lawn going dormant. 
 
Source:  Clemson Extension Service 

REMINDER 
 
The MT Board and its Committees will never email or phone resi-
dents for the purpose of soliciting money or donations.  If you re-
ceive such a solicitation, know that it is a SCAM.  Don’t become a 
victim.  
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PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 
THANK YOU to all of the Committee members and volunteers. A 
special thanks to the Hardee Group and Tom Gray for their hurricane 
preparedness help. All pumps were inspected and repaired where 
needed. Water was drained out of the retention ponds. After the 
storm, roads were cleared and the two fallen trees were hauled away.  
  
POOL COMMITTEE—Thank you for an excellent year – 1200 res-
idents/guests were in attendance in the month of September. Prepar-
ing for the storm’s arrival, all furniture and loose items had to be re-
moved and then returned after the storm.  Hats off to Dave Rudnicki 
who faithfully oversees the pool, Sue Rudnicki who supervises the 
pool monitors, and to all the monitors and volunteers for doing such a 
great job. The following is a list of our volunteers:  
 
• Pool Openers and volunteers who efficiently stored and re-

turned all our furniture in preparation of the hurricane: Joe 
Martin, Jan & Steve Notte, Linda Verduin Dale, Kevin Freebird 
Riker, Lex Siehler, Michael & Arleen Buckley, Brian & Cindy 
Smith, Deb & Ken Weirman, Sheilah Reynolds, Roy & Maria 
Frantzen, Debra Bonanno, Bob Thibodeau, Mary Ann Gitch, Pe-
ter Roth, Judy Koudelka, Sue & Dan Cwiakala,  James Freeman, 
Anna Calderone and Elizabeth Borkowski. 

 
• Pool Monitors: Joe & Joanne Martin, Sheilah Reynolds, Sandra 

Main, Peter Roth, Terri Fink, Irene Goodfield, Bob Thibodeau, 
Sandy Buckley, Michelle Grandell, Betty Halbert, Arlene Buck-
ley, Terry Eisenhardt, Elaine Adams, Linda Anghilante, Debbie 
Gouveia, Ann Golden, Cathy Smith, Debby Perry, Sue & Dan 
Cwiakala, Mary Johnson-Schaeffer, Steve & Jan Notte, Mary Ann 
Gitch, Gerry & Terry Hartman, Lynn Drew, Maryann Schroder, 
Linda Guest, Anne Gillard, Deb & Ken Wierman, Margot & Jerry 
Pepin, Lou Carlin, Kelly Howard, Linda Verduin Dale, Thor & 
Susan Kongvold. 

 
• Pool Closers: Anne Gillard, Marie Tims, Debbie & Santo Perry, 

Joanna & Mike Wilcox, Kathy Moore, Thor Kongvold and Jason 
& Deborah Janosek. In the off-season, Dave Rudnicki checks the 
operation of the pool and monitors the salt cell; a 12-month job. 

 
By the time you read this, the Pool will have been closed (Sept. 30th) 
and all items stored (Oct. 1st).  This was truly a great season.   
 
CLUBHOUSE—A thank you to John Beam, our resident furniture 
and builder of fine pieces, for the beautiful new fireplace mantel.  
While decorating for any event, note that our new mantel holds no 
more than 15lbs. 
 
SIGNS—You will notice sturdier, easily read signs which were much 
needed as our old ones were constantly vandalized.  These signs had 
to be visible in order for the police to act on any persons trespass-
ing.  We all need to look out for one another, so if you see a suspi-
cious person, please call the authorities. 
               Liz Maass 

THANK YOU 
 
 A sincerest Thank You 
to my family, friends and the  
Property Committee. 
 Bless you for the many 
cards sent, flowers given, and 
your prayers.  All of the above 
helped me get through this very 
painful ordeal with my leg. 
 With the love and care 
of my family and friends, I was 
not alone.  That is a gift from 
God. 
 I look forward to seeing 
everyone in the coming weeks. 
  
 Much love and hugs, 
       Liz Maass 

LEADER NEEDED FOR  
THE BIBLE STUDY GROUP 
 
 The Myrtle Trace com-
munity is going to miss our 
faithful Bible study leader, Lin-
da Siehler.  Linda has done a 
beautiful job of sharing scrip-
ture, teaching, and encouraging 
group participation.  
  
 All are welcome to share 
and explore the selected Bible 
passages. We want you to 
prayerfully consider a leadership 
role. You may be a prior clergy 
or a person who enjoys connect-
ing with other people. Perhaps 
you used to be in the teaching 
field. Take a leap of faith. The 
group will warmly give you sup-
port and encouragement. The 
study is non-denominational. 
 
 Presently, we gather 
Monday mornings at the Club-
house from 10:00am-11:30am. 
 
 If you are interested, 
please contact: Cathy McElroy:  
843-347-5360 or e-mail: CATH-
YLCSW519@gmail.com. 
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MYRTLE TRACE-MART  
 

FREE - Neutral colored, patterned stepping stones.  Approximately 40 varying sizes from 8”x17” to 
17”x17”.  Various shapes.  You remove and take home.  Call Diane at 843-333-1063.  (10) 

FREE - Small propane grill.  So-so shape but works.  Propane tank not included.  Call Linda at 215-317-
4732.  (10) 

FREE - 3 water filters for an LG refrigerator.  Filter size CLCH108.  Call Doris at 843-347-3814.      (10) 

BUY - Collector looking for electric trains and toys made between 1920’s and the year 2000.  Good condi-
tion important.  Call Ron at 843-234-1814.  (9) 

SELL - Dremel multipro, cordless, high speed rotary tool, Model 7700, 7.2 V, 2-speed, 10,000-20,000 rpm, 
50 accessories plus charger in a hard case.  New.  Box never opened.  $50.00.  Call 843-347-5306.    (10) 

SELL - Twin XL Smart Bed with Sealy Posturepedic mattress. Virtually brand new -- used less than two (2) 
months, mattress completely covered from new. Multi-adjustable base at head and foot ends. Modern white 
headboard design.  Perfect for college apartment or extra bedroom. Asking $500.00. Call Jack at 843-234-
1530.   (10) 

SELL– Brand new, 16” w, 16”-18” deep wheelchair with elevating leg rests, seat cushion, back cushion, anti
-tipper rear wheels.  A bargain at $375.00.  CASH ONLY.  Contact Kathy at 843-347-7368. (10) 

SELL - 8-piece set of Christmas dishes including a covered dish and meat platter.  Asking $25.00.  Call 
Jackie at 843-347-2943.  (10) 

SELL - 4 outdoor or indoor swivel bar chairs (seats and backs).  Web and iron design, all-weather.  Very 
sturdy.  Asking $200.00 for the set.  Call Linda at 215-317-4732.  (10) 

SELL - Artic hard cooler.  65 quart.  Tan color.  Like new.  ($289 on Amazon.)  Asking $150.00.  Call Steve 
at 252-503-9499.  (9) 

SELL - Jazzy Select Power Chair.  Weight capacity 300 lbs.  Range of 19 miles .  Has an Active Tracker 
suspension system.  Asking $1200.00.  Contact 843-504-5287.  (9) 

SELL - EZ Lite SX10 electric wheelchair.  Can be operated by occupant or from behind.  Original price 
$2,465.00.  1-1/2 years old.  Will sell for $1,230.00.  Call Bruce at 843-234-1236.  (9) 

SELL - A Fiat 500 with 70,000 miles.  Asking $6,500.00.  Call Robert at 860-982-2775.  (9) 

SELL - 7” bench wet tile saw.  Asking $40.00.  Free baby crib with mattress.  Universal cutter cleaner—
new.  Asking $35.00.  Ladies 26” bike with basket.  Asking $25.00.  Barbie trike.  Asking. $15.00.  HP ink-
HP 57.  Asking $50.00.  Contact Dick at 843-347-2596.  (9) 

SELL - 40-gallon aquarium with stand and all the extras, plus 3 very large angel fish.  Make an offer.  You 
must move.  Contact Paula at 231-922-1625.   (8) 

SELL - Five Nichols and Stone Early Colonial Windsor Chairs.  $175.00.  Black & Decker electric edger 
and trencher.  $75.00.  Contact Bob at 843-997-3128.    (8) 

SELL - Lena Liu artwork.  Set of three framed, limited edition prints.  Sizes:  one is 37” x 31” and two are 
27” x 27”.  $300.00 for the set.  Contact Rick at 703-507-3476.  (8)  

SELL - Framed picture of three (3) flowering plants (with technical names).  Frame is matted in dark green 
with gold borders.  Frame measures 24” wide and 29” long.  $20.00.  Contact Eunice at 843-347-0743.    (8) 

SELL - Lazy Boy recliner, cream color, cloth.  $60.00.   Contact Ann at 617-838-5930.  (8) 
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BOARD BRIEFS—continued from page 1 

 
• ROADS – LOOKING BOTH WAYS 
 
A QUICK LOOK BACK— 
 
 Until about 15 years ago there was only one way in and out of Myrtle Trace and that was the front 
entrance at Burning Ridge Road.  There was a permanent barrier at the other end of Myrtle Trace Drive 
blocking access to a rutted dirt path which is now Myrtle Ridge Road.  Once Myrtle Ridge Road was paved, 
Horry County insisted that we remove the barrier to allow non-resident traffic to pass through our communi-
ty.  As with most developments, the County had been granted a right of way in return for maintaining the 
roads. 
 It quickly became apparent that our roads were not built to handle that kind of traffic and our resi-
dents’ safety became a major concern.  In 2008, we obtained a court order to rescind the County’s right of 
way – thus making our roads private. We secured the deed to the property underneath the roads from Interna-
tional Paper.  The court stipulated that the Association would maintain the roads and that we would provide 
access to Myrtle Ridge Road to our residents and emergency vehicles.  
 The Association’s  response was twofold: a reserve fund for road maintenance was established which 
is used for major road projects and is added to annually, and the entrance and exit gates at the end of Myrtle 
Trace Drive were installed. 
 
A LOOK AHEAD— 
 
 A lot of research and expertise went into designing and implementing the back entrance. Maintaining 
our roads requires an equal amount of expertise and planning.  Working with the Property Committee, recent 
Boards, and Hardee Maintenance, Tom Gray has designed a plan that has already resulted in the milling and 
paving of many of our streets, the widening of Pear Tree Circle, root removal, geological studies of the road 
beds and numerous other road repairs.   
 This year’s budget preparation was influenced by the next step of the plan which is to mill and resur-

face Myrtle Trace Drive between Berry Tree Lane and Cedar Ridge Road in early 2024.  While we can and 

have planned ahead for the budget requirements, we have to rely on our residents to provide the cooperation 

and patience needed to complete such a major project successfully.  So buckle up for the necessary incon-

venience in 2024 and for a smooth ride down Myrtle Trace Drive (AT 25 MPH)! 

          Nancy Seeds 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
 The 2024 Myrtle Trace budget has been completed.  The effort began with the committees where re-
quests for funding were developed, reviewed and approved. Final requests were then sent to the Board of Di-
rectors.  The Board held several meetings where the requests were compiled into a plan for the coming year.  
Line-item reviews were then completed and a few adjustments were made. 
 The 2024 plan projects spending at similar levels to the current year.  It incorporates savings realized 
during 2023, as well as items that did not increase as rapidly as first projected such as our insurance policies 
and utilities.  The plan projects a small surplus that will increase our savings and be used to fund upcoming 
projects in 2024. 
 The board approved the budget at the September 20, 2023 meeting.  The budget document will be in-
cluded in the packets distributed to all homeowners for the 2024 annual meeting, 
 The 2024 budget does not require any increase to the monthly dues which will remain at $85 per 

month. 

          Bob Ebling 
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NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
 
 The Nominating Committee has commenced meeting to identify candidates for a  position on the 
Myrtle Trace Board of Directors. There will be one (1) vacancy to be filled through election at the Annual 
Meeting on Saturday, February 3, 2024.  If you are interested in serving or would like more information, 
please contact any member of the Nominating Committee. Committee members are: Donna Ebling, Tom 
Gray Jr., Lynda Moore, Douglas O'Neil, Deborah Perry, Jeanie Rhodes, Nancy Southard, Lee Williams, and 
Chairperson Susan Granger. 
 

 
MYRTLE TRACE COMMUNITY CHORUS RETIRES 
 

 After thirteen seasons of practicing weekly and periodically entertaining in Myrtle Trace and the sur-
rounding area, the Myrtle Trace Community Chorus has retired.  Each member of the chorus, along with the 
directors, Bill and Alta Fox, are most appreciative of the support given to us throughout all of these years by 
the residents of this community.  The group loved hearing your many positive comments and compliments 
and it has been so exciting to see the Clubhouse filled to capacity for each concert.  The Chorus has been a 
vital part of this community from its beginning and each member has devoted many hours to this project.  It 
has been our pleasure to entertain you.  Thank you so much for all the love and support shown to us. 
 
          Bill and Alta Fox 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MYRTLE TRACE COMMUNITY CHORUS THANKS BILL AND ALTA FOX 
 

           Thirteen years ago, the Myrtle Trace Community Chorus began. Bill Fox was the 
Founder, Director and Leader of our Chorus.  He and Alta spent hours on the se-
lection of music for us to sing, enjoy and perform for Myrtle Trace, along with 
community service of singing for Assisted Living residents. Alta Fox, by his side, 
played piano, gave input as to the selection of songs, played beautifully and gave 
suggestions as we sang. As with all of us who live in our Community, we volun-
teer and retire when the time arrives.  That time is now for Bill and Alta. We, as a 
chorus, are eternally grateful to have been led by the best and taught how to pro-
ject our voices, blend, harmonize and try different and unique song. 
  Our hearts are with you both always. 
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    40th Anniversary 
1983 to 2023 

I hope everyone is looking forward to the upcoming events for the  

40th Anniversary celebration as much as we are!  

We started things off with a bang with a sold out crowd for the  

Oktoberfest and expect to see just as much  

enthusiasm in the coming weeks! 

 

In some cases, parking at the Clubhouse will be tight. To avoid that,  

please try to carpool with friends and neighbors as much as  

possible. This will be especially true for the car show and  

art shows that are being held on the same days. 

 

Speaking of the art show, we have been pleasantly surprised  

by the number of artists we have living in our community!  

For the security and the protection of their work,  

the Clubhouse will be locked except during  

the hours of the show, 1 to 5pm on both  

October 21st and 22nd.  

 

If it is vital that someone needs to enter the Clubhouse  

any other time, a phone number will be posted outside the door. 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

 

40th Anniversary Committee  

Jean Hohenberger, Chairperson 

   A Message from the 40th Anniversary Committee 
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Come listen, dance and party to the sounds of the same “Forever Doo-Wop”  
group. So get out your '60s groove, put on your Capezios and Brylcreem and  
enjoy.  Come out and dance the night away or sit, enjoy and tap your feet! 

 
WHEN:  Saturday, October 28th 6:00 to 9:00 pm at the Myrtle Trace Clubhouse. 

 
Snacks, soda, beer and water will be provided. BYOB if you so desire. 

 
There will be a 50/50 drawing so bring some cash. Also, prizes will be awarded  
for best costumes – first, second and third places. Come in costume or not,  
whichever you prefer. 

 
 

Admission is $15 per person to be paid with your reservation.  
Myrtle Trace residents must have their reservations made no later  
than Saturday, October 22nd. Outside guest reservations must be  
made between October 22nd and October 25th. We cannot do any  
refunds after October 22nd except for a serious emergency. 

 

 

NAMES _________________________ 
 

________________________________ 
 

________________________________ 
 

TOTAL NUMBER COMING __________ 
 

TIMES $15.00 = TOTAL ADMISSION 
 

 

ENCLOSED: $____________________ 

Fill out your RSVP reservation on the right. 
 

Place into an envelope with the total admission 
enclosed. Checks should be made payable to 
Myrtle Trace Activities. 
 

Drop off at the Rebocho residence at 136 
Myrtle Trace Drive.  Place in the bucket by the 
front door.  Do not place in the mailbox or 
newspaper tube.  Thank you. 
 

We think we will sell out quickly, so please 
reserve as soon as you can. Reservations will 
close on October 22nd. 
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MYRTLE TRACE DINING OUT 

Tuesday, October 24, 2023     5:00 PM 

                             

    

   

 

 

$24 All Inclusive: Non-alcoholic beverage, 

Starter salad, dessert, tax & gratuity, choice 

Of 6 Entries {pulled pork, flounder, shrimp, 

chicken, cheeseburger, or big ole house salad} 

all for 1 price $24. 

If questions about the menu, call Sue at 

843-347-5757 

Please drop off in the White Dining Out  

Mailbox Near the front door 

 

Myrtle Trace Ladies Coffee 

Saturday, October 7, 2023 

10:00 AM 

Clubhouse 

Please bring a Dish to Share  -  Coffee/Orange Juice to be provided 

Hosted by Mary Besemer and Sue Rudnicki  

Remember to bring money for 50/50 

Bubba’s Fish Camp & Smokehouse 

1565 21st Ave N. 

Myrtle Beach SC 

(Across from Broadway at the Beach) 

Please drop this reservation off to 

Sue Rudnicki 

138 Myrtle Trace Dr 

843-347-5757 

Name: ________________________ 

Number of People:  __ X $2.00 = ____ 

Phone Number: __________________ 

Money will be refunded at restaurant. 
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CRAFT FAIR TABLE RESERVATION 

Bring this form and $10.00 check to Lee 

Williams at 100 Laurelwood Lane by 

Friday, November 3rd. Checks payable to 

Myrtle Trace Activities. Questions? Call or 

text Lee at (724) 462-3905. 

NAME___________________________ 

 

PHONE:__________________________ 

BRING YOUR CRAFT TO SHOW AND SELL 

REGISTER NOW! 

SATURDAY NOV. 4, 9:00a TO 1:00p 
Reserve your craft display table by completing the form 

on the right. Tables are $10.00 each and must be 

reserved by Friday, November 3rd. 

All sales must be cash – no checks or credit cards. 

Crafters will be asked to remain at their tables until 1:00 

unless their items are sold out. 

 
It has come to the attention of Alex and Linda Strogen 
that the CAP (Churches Assisting People) Food Pantry 
shelves are BARE! Last February you all responded 
generously, and we had two cars full of groceries. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP AGAIN! 

Please bring your donations in boxes or bags to one of these 
locations: 

• Lee Williams at 100 Laurelwood Lane 

• Alex and Linda Strogen at 121 Mayberry Lane 

• Bob and Cathy Smith at 134 Myrtle Trace Dr. 

• Juanita Bendele at 215 Cedar Ridge Ln. 

 
PLEASE DROP ITEMS SUNDAY OCT. 1ST TO SATURDAY, OCTOBER 7TH 

Here is the list of items needed:  Peanut butter, Soup, Canned Peas or Carrots or Mixed 

Vegetables, Oatmeal, Grits, Cereal, Instant Potatoes, Dry Lima Beans, Spaghetti & Sauce, Mac & 

Cheese, Canned Ravioli, Spaghetti O’s, Canned Tuna, Vienna Sausages, Potted Meat, Soap and 

Toothpaste. 
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    MT CLASSIC WHEELS SHOW AND AGELESS ART SHOW 

 
                       Saturday, October 21, 2023 
 
      

Classic Wheels 

  
COME ONE, COME ALL!!! See classic cars, motorcycles and special golf carts owned by residents of 
our community. They will be lined up in the Pear Street Circle at the Clubhouse on Saturday, October 
21st from 1:00 to 4:00 (Rain date is same times Sunday, October 22nd) HAVE LUNCH WHILE YOU 
BROWSE! Daisy Dogs hot dog stand will be there for your enjoyment. After admiring the classic 
vehicles come in to the Clubhouse to see the… 

  

Ageless Art Show  “Youth is the gift of nature, but age is a work of art.” 

Come by the MT Clubhouse on Saturday, October 21st or Sunday the 22nd from 1:00 to 5:00 and admire 
beautiful artwork created by over 20 artistic members of our community. You will see paintings, 
photography, drawings, prints, textile art, mixed media and pottery. THIS IS AN ART SHOW AND NOT 
AN ART SALE. 

         PARKING WILL BE LIMITED SO PLEASE  

CARPOOL IF POSSIBLE 
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